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CHANGES TO THE ROLL-OUT OF RECYCLING TO COMMUNAL BIN STORES 
 

Following consideration of the options, the Cabinet Member for Technical & Waste 
Services resolved that: 
 
(1) the proposed changes to the phasing of the roll out of recycling services to 

communal bin stores be implemented. 
 

Reasons for decision: 
 
(1) The proposed changes make the remainder of the roll out of recycling 

services to communal bin stores more efficient and should still be 
completed within the previously agreed timescales. The proposed changes 
have no additional cost implications for the Council. 

 
(2) If the revised phasing were not accepted, this would result in significant 

operational issues as properties moved onto core frontline services would 
require additional vehicle resource during the remainder of the phased roll-
out and this would likely adversely impact on existing frontline collections.  
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